
MEETING MINUTES—MP&CAC—HELLGATE CHAPTER 

Aug. 15, 2022    Ice Cream Social at Bernie & Sharon Wryn’s Home 

President Doug Winz called the meeting to order at 7:45 pm.  Doug welcomed new member, 

Dan McCaffrey (’56 and ’64 Jaguars, ’66 Austin Healy).  Doug thanked Bernie and Sharon for 

graciously providing their backyard (and pool!) for our meeting and ice cream social.   

Minutes: May ’22 minutes were not read as too much time has passed 

Treasurer’s Report:   Numbers are in the official minutes. There were no bills. Karen noted 

that dues are due by Nov.1 at $40.00.  Your name and car details will not go into the next 

roster if you don’t make the deadline.  You may bring a check to the next meeting or send it to   

Hellgate Car Club, PO Box 2102, Missoula, MT  59806.  If you have changes in car ownership 

or condition status, you can use the form at the back of any Times edition and then send it 

along with your dues. 

Old Business:   

Spring Tour, Missoula, June 17-19, 2022: Doug briefly reviewed tour highlights, noting that 

participants were pleased with the hotel arrangements and the events. He said that no money 

was lost by the club.  He went on to thank members for all their hard work with the registration 

process, the goodie bags, raffle ticket sales, the car show, traffic control, the Valeos’ garage 

visit, the steam engine and museum ops at Ft. Missoula, and the BBQ at the Williams’ garage.    

Nine Mile Tour: This tour was a substitute for the Ft. Owen Tour, originally planned. Nineteen 

people in 9 cars made the trip on Friday, Aug. 5 for a tour of the USFS Historic Ranger Station 

in the Nine Mile area. The guide provided a very comprehensive tour of the buildings and a 

history of the facility. Several mules enjoyed our company and the grasses we fed them. The 

tour was followed up by a picnic on the lawn by the ranger station. 

New Business: 

Tours:  Perry asked if we wanted more tours this month or September.  Ideas were discussed.  

Watch your email for upcoming events. 

Fall Tour, Sep. 30 – Oct. 2, 2022, Billings:   Doug asked who was planning to go. Doug, 

Perry and Rollie responded yes.  Details are in the July Times.  

Xmas Party: Doug asked for ideas for locations.  Several members suggested different places 

we could have the party.  Stay tuned. 

Next Meeting:  Monday, September 19, 2022, 7:00 pm, American Legion Hall. Watch for 

the Honker which will be mailed the week before the meeting! 

Adjourned: 8:15 pm 

50/50:  Dan McCaffrey ($14.00)  

Respectfully submitted, Cathy Smyers 


